
Ufton Parish Council
Parish Council Meeting

8pm Tuesday 6th October 2015

Contact Address: 12 St Michaels Close, Ufton, Leamington Spa, CV33 9PA
Email: UftonParishCouncil@outlook.com 
1.
Record of Members Present:- 

Cllrs Baldwin, Crowther, Tayler, Wilkinson, Cllr R. Stevens and
Cllr D Riches (SDC) plus 2 members of the public  

2.
Apologises for Absence: - Cllrs van Kesteren, Leeman
3.
Acceptance of Apologises: - Accepted
4.
Declaration of Interests 


Councillors are reminded that they must act solely in the public interest and should never 

improperly confer advantage or disadvantage on any person to act or gain financial or other material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close associate.

5.
Dispensations


None

6.
Open Forum - (15 minutes)

Parishioners of Ufton are invited to address the Council on any relevant matter for a maximum of 3 minutes

Mrs Ingham reminded Councillors of their intention along with the Village Hall Committee to hold a coffee morning to welcome new comers to the village. Mrs Ingham suggested the event be held in January 2016 (date to be confirmed). Mrs Ingham and the Parish Clerk will work together on this event.

Mr Shepherd raised the issue of two articulated lorries meeting each other Ufton Fields Road, just outside of the village, having possibly been redirected due to accidents. This led to one of the lorries having to reverse all the way back through the village. It was agreed the Parish Council will write to the Highways Department at WCC. Mr Shepherd will supply a copy of the photograph he took to be included in the letter.

Cllr Tayler had received an email via the Village Web site from the residents of Flax Hill House expressing their concerns about the proposed temporary road which will run alongside their house to Bull Ring Farm whilst the bridge is being repaired. Cllr Baldwin to 

write to the aggrieved residents on behalf of the Parish Council and provide them with  information, which will hopefully allay their concerns.

SDC Representative Report – Cllr D Riches

Cllr Stevens informed the meeting the full council of Stratford on Avon will be voting on Monday 12th October 2015 on whether to become a non-constituent member of the West Midlands Combined Authority. Currently SDC cannot become anything more than a non-constituent member. 

The Leader of Stratford District Council has written to all the local authorities in Worcestershire inviting negotiations to start.
WCC Representative Report – Cllr R Stevens

Cllr Stevens confirmed the following in relation to the possibility of Combined Unitary Authorities:

Leamington and Warwick – are due to vote w/c 12.10.15

Nuneaton and Bedworth have voted to join a combined authority.

Rugby is currently undecided.

North Warwickshire is still to vote.

School Transport – the survey undertaken during the summer has closed and recommendations for a new charging regime is due to go Cabinet imminently. 

HS2 - Lord Adonis has been appointed to the HS2 Board.

There is a HS2 Consultation Day being held at The Grange, Coventry Road, Southam on 13.10.15. This will be advertised on the Parish Council Notice Board and in the Ufton newsletter.
7.
Minutes of Last Parish Council Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 1st September 2015 where proposed by Councillor Tayler and seconded by Cllr Wilkinson. The motion was approved and the minutes were duly signed by the Chairman.
8.
Matters Arising

8.1
Dog Fouling 

Cllr Crowther had witnessed two visitors to the village allow their dogs to defecate on the verges and fail to immediately “pick up”, preferring to pick up later so they did not have to carry the waste with them. It was agreed the Parish Council will write the people concerned.
Cllr Riches advised the meeting Daventry District Council have recently voted to enforce a fine of £100 upon anyone found to not have the means to pick up after their dog. Cllr Riches is considering putting this forward to the next full meeting of Stratford Council. 
8.2
E-on Street Lighting
The Parish Council is now in possession of an Unmetered Supply Certificate. 
The Chairman will contact four electricity suppliers for prices.
Cllr Crowther advised the meeting EON had made an error on the last bill, this has now been rectified.

8.3
Co-option of a Councillor


Nothing to report

8.4
Church Yard Mowing


Invoice received for £1,200 for mowing the churchyard. It was felt by all this expenditure represented good use of the precept and it was a visible benefit to the village. 
Cllr Tayler proposed the invoice be met for 2015/2016, Cllr Baldwin seconded and the motion was carried. Cllr Crowther abstained from voting on the grounds of being an interested party.

8.5
Annual Audit


The Annual Audit has been successfully completed. The appropriate notices were displayed inviting villagers to view the report. Next Audit is due by 30 June 2016.
8.6
Pensions Auto Enrolment

            Cllr Crowther declared this to be work in progress. As Ufton Parish Council is a very small employer (1 post) it is proving very difficult to find companies who will provide pension cover. Cllr Crowther will keep the members informed. Cllr Riches informed the meeting the Parish Clerk at Long Itchington has had similar difficulties with regards to auto enrolment and it may be worth discussing the matter with her. 
9.
Planning Matters – none

For information – Solar Farm at Bascote - on going

Dallas Burston Polo Ground has been served with an enforcement notice to cease “entertainment”.
10.
Finances   

10.1
Invoices


Ufton News 






£21.84

Church Yard Mowing





£1,200


E-on Highway Lighting (Jun)




£66.26

E-on Highway Lighting (September) 



£66.26


Clerks Salary for October




£171.92

Councillors agreed ALL items be paid
11
Correspondence
WALC - Notice of AGM at Shire Hall Wednesday 4th November 2015 commencing at 7.30pm 


St Michaels & All Angels Church – Letter requesting payment for mowing Church Yard


Stratford District Council – Local Plan for Gypsy / Travellers Sites


WALC – Annual Reports for 2015

12.
Items for next Agenda

HS2

Dog Fouling

E.on Street Lighting

Co-option of Councillor
13.
Date of Next Meeting

3rd November 2015

Signed   ………………………..




Date   …………………

Cllr C Baldwin (Chairman)

4

